

Safe roads, reliable journeys, informed travellers

Our ref: Your ref:

2nd Floor Woodlands Manton Lane Bedford MK41 7LW

Direct Line:



10 February 2015

OVFORDSHIRE CORONERS OFFICE

1 2 FEB 2015

Mr D M Salter
HM Senior Coroner
Oxfordshire Coroner's Court
The Oxford Register Office
2nd Floor
1 Tidmarsh Lane
OXFORD OX1 1NS

Dear Mr Salter

KEVIN ROBERT LAWRENSON
REPORT TO PREVENT FUTURE DEATHS

DATE OF DEATH: 18 JUNE 2014

INQUEST AT OXFORD CORONER'S COURT ON 17 DECEMBER 2014

Further to your letter dated 18 December and my acknowledgement of 29 December I now provide a substantive response to your report.

We are now in possession of an investigation report commissioned from UK Highways M40 Limited, the company that operates the M40 motorway on behalf of the Secretary of State for Transport, which has studied accidents on the M40 between Junctions 6 and 5, Stokenchurch Cutting.

We have carefully considered the recommendations in this report and we have now instructed UK Highways M40 Limited to initiate work to improve signing on the southbound approach to the Stokenchurch Cutting.

UK Highways M40 Limited will be producing detailed designs, road safety audits and site surveys as part of this work and we expect the improved signing to include an additional sign 'Slow Moving Lorries' closer to the steeper section of the carriageway. They will also raise the height of existing signing and provide yellow, high visibility backing boards to increase their conspicuity.

We currently expect this work to be completed this summer.

Yours sincerely

Regional Director

Network Delivery and Development (East)

Email: catherine.brookes@highways.gsi.gov.uk



